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“2020 HAS BEEN AN INCREDIBLY
IMPACTFUL AND CHALLENGING
YEAR, FOR ALL MEMBERS OF THE
SCHOOL COMMUNITY.
NEVERTHELESS, EVERYONE HAS
MANAGED TO MAKE THE BEST
OUT OF AN UNPREDICTABLE
YEAR. THE STUDENTS IN THE
CDE’S BIGGEST PRIORITY, ISTO
MAKE SURE EVERYBODY HAS THE
SUPPORT THEY NEED,
ESPECIALLY DURING THE COVID-
19 PANDEMIC. THE ENTIRE CDE IS
LOOKING FORWARD TO
REPRESENTING YOU
THROUGHOUT 2021, AND THE
MANY YEARS TO COME. THIS
PERIOD OF UNCERTAINTY IS
DIFFICULT FOR US ALL BUT,
FOLLOWING THE MOTTO OF THE
EUROPEAN SCHOOLS, WE WILL
WORK THROUGH IT TOGETHER.
WE ENCOURAGE YOU ALL TO
REACH OUT IF YOU NEED HELP
AND WE WILL DO OUR BEST TO
PROVIDE YOU WITH IT WITH
EVERY MEANS POSSIBLE! THE
CDE’S GOT HIGH AMBITIONS FOR
2021 AND IS LOOKING FORWARD
TO WORKING TOWARDS A MORE
COMFORTABLE AND SAFE
SCHOOL ENVIRONMENT!”

RAIVO KLEIJSEN, HEAD OF PR
AND DEPUTY TREASURER.

CONTACT US:
EMAIL: FNWOLCDE@EURSC.EU
INSTAGRAM: @EEB2OFFICIAL

Your Vision, QOur Mission.
Votre Vision, Notre Mission.
Eure Sicht, Unsere Pflicht.

PROGRESS OF THE CDE FOR THE MONTH OF DECEMBER 2020.

The Improvement team has sent a proposal to the manager of the cafeteria
about including more vegetarian food options. The team in charge of setting
up more bike racks has found a suitable bike rack type.

The Leisure team is working on entertaining students during these difficult
times by planning maths and chess competitions. Moreover, they will start to
continue advertising the writing and art competitions, so make sure to join!
During the month of December, the PR-team has advertised the school
jumpers, and other events. They will soon start a new initiative to try to get the
class representatives more influence in the CDE as well as our school. A CoSup
(Conseil Supérieur des Eléves) PR meeting was held earlier this month.

This year, the money raised by the Amnesty team will be donated to the
Amnesty International campaign against climate change. Timelines for the
upcoming sales, like Saint-Valentine's Day, are being decided.

The sales for the jumpers have officially started. So, get yours until the 13th of
January, using the following link: https://cdewix.wixsite.com/cdeweb/shop
What does the CDE do for the wellbeing of the students?

The CDE sold Christmas cards, which were designed by students from our own

school. The profits will go into improving the preau and buying art supplies.
The Wellbeing Team is working on improving communication between our
students and the school psychologist and has already attended meetings
regarding this project.

For a better future of all the European schools, a meeting was held in which the
Presidents of all schools discussed a wide range of issues. These included
concerns in each of the schools and possible ideas that could be implemented
in the future.

A big concern of the CDE is the sustainability of our school. That’s why the
climate representatives are writing a report to encourage the schools to use
compostable cutlery in the cafeteria, recyclable paper or to reduce the use of
paper. The climate representatives are working to include pupils more, by
creating a survey.



